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MESSAGE FROM 
THE EXECUTIVE 

DIRECTOR

Dear Sponsors, Partners, and Friends of CREW,

We are pleased to provide this annual report for 2023 and share with you the progress of 

Community Resources for Education and Wellness, Inc. (CREW) as we work towards fulfilling 

our mission to collaborate with public and private organizations in our communities and to 

provide facilities, programs, and services that cultivate healthy minds, bodies, and spirits of all 

in our community.

 

CREW was formed in 2023 as a Virginia nonprofit corporation. We also received our IRS 

classification establishing CREW as an 501c3. CREW registered on Candid, a transparency 

platform for nonprofits, and we developed and finalized our strategic plan.  Serving as Executive 

Director, I will do my utmost in due diligence and lead with diplomacy, transparency, and 

forthrightness.

  

We ended 2023 with total assets of $199,164.57. 

As we move forward into 2024, we want to especially recognize and thank Randy Doyle who 

had a vision for and gave countless hours over several years to the creation of a community 

center. Randy and his wife, Denise, served as board members as well as President and 

Secretary, respectively. Randy and Denise’s commitment and enthusiasm will not be forgotten. 

We wish them all the very best in their future endeavors. 

We are very grateful to all the sponsors, partnerships, Friends of CREW, and volunteers who 

have generously supported CREW. We will continue to strive to be exemplary stewards of the 

resources you have entrusted us with and maintain compliance with nonprofit best practices.

On behalf of the Board and myself, thank you for your belief in the mission and continuous 

patronage.

 

Sincerely,

 

Kim Cassford
Kim Cassford

Executive Director

director@crewva.org 
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A Tribute To Our Visionaries
A group of committed and passionate community leaders, now our 

Board of Directors, formed Community Resources for Education 

and Wellness, Inc.  Many hours have been dedicated to move 

things forward toward development of CREW’s vision.

Bill Holtzman was the first individual to donate.  He provided 

CREW the resources and the ability to hire an Executive Director 

and future additional personnel without restrictions.  We want to 

thank Bill for having faith and vision in CREW.

All the Rotary Clubs of Shenandoah County were the first civic 

organizations to come together and approach CREW with their 

vision of the Rotary Learning Lab.  They secured a matching grant 

to outfit one room of the historic building with state-of-the-art 

technology with all the learning accoutrements necessary for all 

our community to learn and grow for years to come and to provide 

opportunities to which they might not otherwise would have 

access. 

The Town of Mount Jackson provided our first municipal support.  

Their support has enabled CREW to have the ability to create and 

launch community programming activities for 2024.

Others came forward in support, which has been monumental for 

any nonprofit in its first year.  We thank everyone for your 

contribution whether in-kind, monetary or via services that has 

been supportive of CREW and helping us become both a 

sustainable and impactful resource facility in Shenandoah County.



Funding



Individual Donors

Denise and Randy Doyle
Bill Holtzman
Richard Torovsky

Civic Organizations and Nonprofits 

Fraternal Order of the Eagles, New Market
Mount Jackson Hometown Partnership
Veterans of Foreign Wars (VFW), Edinburg 

Grants  

Rotary Learning Lab
A matching grant from the Rotary Clubs of  Edinburg-
Mount Jackson, New Market, Strasburg and Woodstock

Government Funding

Town of Mount Jackson 

DONORS, FUNDS, GRANTS
YEAR ENDING 2023
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Partnerships
CREW Batting Cages 

The Strike Force Hitmen Baseball Club 

is a 501c3 organization that promotes 

personal development through the 

game of baseball. They have field 

teams in the 9U, 11U and 12U 

divisions.



Partnerships

Open Farmers Market | SHOP LOCAL

October through December 

Hosted by CREW in the Event Hall.   

Artisan crafts, fresh produce, holiday 

gifting and treats. MJHP is a 501c3 

supporting quality of life initiatives.



Sponsors



Friends of 
CREW



Get Involved
 
Donate, Partner, 
Sponsor, Volunteer 

Contact Kim Cassford

director@crewva.org 

540-331-1825

CREW, Inc. 

PO Box 1023, Mount Jackson, VA 22842 

mailto:director@crewva.org


BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS

2023 Board Members and Officers

Board of Directors

Randy Doyle, President

Jon Bennett, Vice President 

Wayne Sager, Treasurer

Denise Doyle, Secretary 

Dennis Barlow

Sharon Baroncelli

David Ferguson

Olivia Hilton

Todd Holtzman

Ros Poplar

Nathan Ziegel 

Staff 

Kim Cassford, Executive Director



Thank you for 
your support!


